GIBRALTAR HERITAGE TRUST NEWSLETTER 2008
Introduction by the Chairman David G Eveson

In contrast with the very controversial and unfortunate events of 2006, last year, 2007, was one of consolidation with few issues causing major friction with Government or developers. Our finances have been put on a much stronger footing and the Trust is firmly placed to continue in its appointed role of guardian of Gibraltar's heritage.

In keeping with the now traditional practice, the Minister for Heritage agreed to address our membership at the Annual General Meeting held on 8 November 2007. The Trust is grateful to the Hon E Reyes for this gesture, especially so soon after being appointed as the new Minister for Heritage.

The Trust welcomes the Government's commitment to the beautification of the City Walls, Orange Bastion and King's Bastion especially. We cannot praise enough the attention to detail on embrasures and firing steps. Members have expressed concern regarding the glass windows on Orange Bastion and the RML gun mountings not being authentic. Regarding the windows, on any future enclosures the angle of glass will be tilted to allow a better view. It is a pity that glass is used in the first place but society's disregard for artefacts means that they have to be protected. Regarding the gun carriages, we fully understand that spending upwards of £40,000 on a gun carriage would not seem logical when money could be better directed elsewhere. This is perhaps where the Trust can assist. We are trying to outsource the construction of metal carriages with help from the MOD and little cost to Gibraltar.

Congratulations must be given on the external appearance of King's Bastion. Who would have thought a couple of years ago that this structure would one day be brought back to life, giving an opportunity to describe to visitors the actions that took place years gone by, and utilising the inner yard as a public place. As ever, minor details are brought to our attention which we take up with the project leader, but overall a job well done.

The Waterport entrance to Casemates is almost completed. Thought should be given to the impact on tourists when planning such improvements. This thoroughfare, the main entrance into Gibraltar, is on the 'tourist route', and it could be off-putting to our many visitors. The Trust hopes that the whole Waterport area and Devil's Tongue can also be beautified in due course.

Upper Town regeneration is also an area where the Government has been very active, and the Trust's involvement has been fairly heavy. Much more is to be done. The Trust may be able to give advice on suitable colour schemes for buildings.

Our Vice-Chairman Diane and I have had regular meetings with Carl Viagas, the Government's Heritage Projects Officer, to discuss projects and he is one of our main contacts within Government Departments. This is a very positive move and in our opinion good for the Trust.

The Main Guard (the Trust's premises) - tenders will shortly be invited and we are hopeful of a speedy refurbishment. We still await a lease for the building.

Our Vice-Chairman attends DPC meetings regularly and the Trust is informed on new developments. Although often outvoted, our points and concerns are always put forward.

Heritage Action Committee meetings take place every two months and are well attended; this is the Trust's main point of contact with the Heritage Minister. Good discussions take place and some progress ensues.

Some areas of major concerns are the lack of progress on the listing of buildings, the installation of CCTV cameras at Landport, and most importantly the silence regarding updating of the Gibraltar Heritage Trust Act. This may not be Government's top priority but Heritage is vitally important to the good of the whole of Gibraltar and we hope that this matter is attended to soon.

We do acknowledge the hard work put into the new development plan and commend the Town Planning Office for their input. A few concerns have been noted and reported.

An area where the Trust intends to raise its profile is that of illegal buildings and works. Members often raise their concerns and these are passed on to relevant Government departments, then "nothing". We will be encouraging our members to become more vocal by naming and shaming. If necessary we will resort to the courts to protect our heritage.

The Old Well at Western Hangar - a licence for the site has been given to the Trust by the MOD. The site has been beautified and landscaped. Funding has been committed for the clean up stage, but more may be necessary for the bench, sign and collection box. The Friends of Gibraltar Heritage Society have indicated interest in funding part of this project. Incidentally, any monies raised by way of donations are to be shared by the Trust and the RAF Benevolent Fund.

The Garrison Library. The book restoration project continues. Proposals have been put to the Trust that some of the grant may be used to acquire replacement books rather than restore when more economical. In conjunction with the library we also restored a cup found in the Convent relating to the Calpe Hunt in 1929. We have also assisted in restoring the railings around the front perimeter of the building.

When the Government announced plans to build in the North Gorge, the Trust became alarmed at the sheer size of the project. It felt this was immense. Plans for some 400 flats seemed too much. At one end lies Judge's Cave, a listed monument; at the other a series of underground chambers known as the cold meat stores. These stores were to be breached and lost like the Rosia Tanks. We made some investigations and found plans relating to 3 levels of structures with tunnels connecting from Rosia Bay, obviously the 3rd storage facility for the Royal Navy. Water in the tanks, dry goods in the Victualling Yard and cold stores in the North Gorge. We are not opposed to sympathetic development in the North Gorge site but we need to make the public aware of the historical features that exist there.

Polish Book presentation - a chance visit from the Chairman of the Polish Association in Madrid culminated in a fascinating piece of history. I took this gentleman round the sites in Gibraltar that have a connection with Sikorski — Museum, Roman Catholic Cathedral, North Front Cemetery, Sikorski monument and Eastern Beach near the crash site. At this point we gathered some sand near the water's edge to send to Poland for a mausoleum being specially created for General Sikorski — a little piece of Gibraltar is now in Poland. To mark this, I signed a book on behalf of the Trust and people of Gibraltar.

Southport Gate. During a visit to the REME chambers in the centre of the Rock we came across the remains of Southport Gate – left there after visiting Royal Engineers replaced it with another one in 1993. Most of the timber was rotten; however the small wicket gate still intact has been salvaged and has been transferred to the museum. An interesting fact is that the small gate had a keyhole and one of the keys in the Convent would probably fit. Another fascinating piece of heritage.

Each year, visiting Territorial Army regiments visit the Rock to take part in Exercise Marble Tor, in which they conduct military training such as tunnel warfare that they cannot do in the UK. They also undertake community based projects, this year's heritage inspired items have included Flat Bastion Magazine, Witham's Cemetery, work at Princess Anne's Battery, which included restoring and repainting the 5.25 inch anti aircraft guns, Parsons Lodge was cleared out for the Museum team, and finally, work was undertaken in St Paul's Church, Varyl Begg Estate to repair and repaint. All these projects were suggested by the Trust.

The Trust also organised the refurbishment of some plaques and monuments. This year we cleaned and painted the Black Watch Cairn and the Sikorski monument, both twice, the Admiral Rooke statue, the Gibraltar Defence Force soldier and inscription, and the Devils Bellows plaque.

The Trust has been involved with the launch of several books — Gil Podesta's second volume of "Sketches of Old Gibraltar", "Jewish architecture in Gibraltar" by Dr Sharman Kadish, the annual Gibtelecom Gibraltar Heritage Journal, and "Memories of Our Recent Past" by Pepe Morello, just to mention a few. We have also supported the Rock of Ages Holy Trinity Cathedral Campaign jointly with the Friends, and contributed to Freddie Gomez's work at Flat Bastion Magazine and to the memorial to the Gibraltarian evacuees who did not return from Jamaica, organised by Anthony Lara.

This year the painting competition was again very well attended with standards, as ever, high. The prizes were presented by our Patron, His Excellency The Governor, Sir Robert Fulton. The Trust once again thanks the Friends of Gibraltar Heritage Society for their financial support for this event.

Heritage Awards - This year's awards were very well supported with plenty of nominations, which made adjudication difficult. Eventually the Junior Award went to the 1st 4th Scouts for work at O'Hara's Battery.

The Group Award went to JBS for their reproduction of the Koehler Gun carriage, and the Senior Award went to Mario Finlayson in recognition of his artwork depicting the beauty of Gibraltar's architecture, old buildings, churches and views of the bay and for his promotion abroad of characteristic landscapes of Gibraltar. Commendations were also given to Basil Gowen for donating his postcard collection to the people of Gibraltar, and to Eric Rowbottom for his military march CD. Congratulations to all and thanks to the Minister, Fabian Vinet, who presented the awards in the summer.

The lease for Parsons Lodge Battery is being surrendered to the Government and the Museum is using the site as a field centre in connection with the East side cave exploration. We have great hopes that this will eventually assist in achieving World Heritage Status for Gibraltar. With Parsons Lodge acting as a visitor attraction/museum, another possibility could be a waterborne system to transport visitors around to the East side, giving Gibraltar another 'St Michael's Cave' and taking another £10 - £20 per visitor putting more into Gibraltar PLC coffers.

The Royal Marines Memorial - this project gathers pace with possible sites being identified and funding being partially secured. This is another of my pet projects. Gibraltar has no permanent tribute to the Royal Marines. I aim to produce a Cairn with a bronze globe and laurel leaf plaque. Ocean Village have kindly offered a site at the entrance to their development at Marina Bay and I have a tentative unveiling date, with His Excellency Sir Robert Fulton conducting the ceremony. I also intend to install another plaque near to the South Mole where the main engagement took place in 1704, so this could be another recognition for the Marines. After all, they have been promoting Gibraltar for hundreds of years with Gibraltar on their cap badge. It's about time we reciprocated. This project has the support of the Royal Marines Secretariat whose Head visited Gibraltar recently to view the possible sites.

The Calendar – last year before the Friends' Warwick seminar, I accompanied members of their council to the National Army Museum in London, a trip arranged by Sir John Chapple. While there, we were shown a selection of water colours attributed to a Lieutenant Allen. We purchased the rights and have produced this year's calendar with the first 13 images and have another batch for another year or to produce cards. The calendar, as usual, has sold very well.

I must thank all the people who have helped the Trust over the last year, far too many to name individually, but we do appreciate all their assistance. I must name Pepe Rosado for his invaluable support, Roy Potter for his help and Lorna Swift for the use of the Garrison Library. I must also mention two people particularly - Denis King; if you throw a scrap of information to Denis, he researches and produces a report worthy of publishing, a true historian who we hope will return to the Board in the future. Secondly - John Murphy; John and I have over the past 12 months visited tunnels, houses, batteries, in fact almost any site, gathering historical information on Gibraltar. His knowledge is vast, and I thank him for his assistance.

The Board members have all been active. Isobel, who left the Board after the AGM held on 8 November 2007, has been our voice and PR representative. The heritage page will not be the same without her input. Alexis Almeda has also decided to resign after serving 12 years as a Member of the Board, including 5 years as Chairman. We wish Alexis all the best and, in appreciation of his dedicated and exemplary service, the Board has appointed him an Honorary Life Trustee.

New members have been shining. Manolo Galliano, George Russo, Benjamin Marrache, Gil Podesta and John Carreras – I must thank them for their enthusiasm and efforts. In fact the whole Board need to be commended. On behalf of the members and the Board I thank the Treasurer for his work on our accounts and his invaluable advice on financial matters. My thanks also to Brenda our only employee who is still overworked; plans are underway to provide assistance and, of course, a replacement, as she is due to retire next autumn. Again, I must leave my greatest praise to Diane. Always advising and guiding the Trust and myself along the right path, a better deputy no one could have. Last but by no means least, many thanks to you, our members, for your support.

Since writing the above there has been one particular incident that has saddened us all. This is the passing away on 24th January 2008 of Paco Galliano OBE, the Trust's first ever Honorary Life Trustee. Paco was the most stalwart defender of our heritage throughout his life. He was a member of the Museum Committee for 16 years including 7 as Chairman. This Committee was the predecessor of the Heritage Trust. He was appointed a Life Trustee of the Trust in 1998 after having served as its Vice-Chairman for 2 years. Even during prolonged periods of ill health Paco remained committed to the Trust and kept in touch, always willing to give advice and assistance in whatever way he could. He will be missed. We extend our condolences to his wife Lourdes and the rest of his family.

By Marjorie Hoare

What is happening to Gibraltar – it's losing its character? These are the sentiments expressed by locals and visitors alike, as more and more blocks of high-rise flats are being erected all over the place, regardless of where or what they destroy in their wake.

Traditional period houses, beautiful sea views, green areas, etc, are quickly being swallowed up by the mass of concrete spreading remorselessly all over the Rock.

It is not for the want of bringing this situation to the attention of the authorities. For years now the Gibraltar Heritage Trust has submitted lists of all those properties and places which are considered worthy of saving.

Since the 1980's the Trust have made it their business to point out the dangers of building indiscriminately, but to no avail a warning which has fallen on deaf ears. Now the Trust intends to publish the names of those properties which they consider enhance the appearance of Gibraltar and promote its culture.

Buildings and sites/areas that should be included in the Schedule of Listed
Buildings under the Gibraltar Heritage Trust Act (as submitted to the
Government).

This list is not exhaustive; it will be extended as and when other sites are identified. [It should be noted that some buildings have already been lost].

Abecasis' Passage (both sides)

Abudarham Synagogue, Parliament Lane

Alameda Gardens

American War Memorial

Ansaldo's Passage (both sides)

Arengo's Palace (site)

Armstrong's Buildings

Armstrong's Steps

Artillery House, Cannon Lane

B Block, Europa Point

Baca's Passage No 7 - Flat Bastion Road

Bakery building, Town Range

Beaulieu House (1897) - Europa Road

Bell Lane (both sides)

Bella Vista, Mount Road

Benoliel's Passage

Bleak House (1817) - Bleak House Road

Benzimra's Alley (both sides)

Bomb House Lane (incl Gibraltar Museum, The Deanery and Hebrew

School)

Booth's Passage (both sides)

Boschetti's Steps (both sides)

Bristol Hotel (North Side), Cathedral Square

Bruce's Farm - Queen's Road

Brympton House, South Barracks Road

Buena Vista Barracks and Square

Bus Shelter & Clock - Grand Casemates Gates

C Block, Europa Point

Calpe Barracks, Calpe Road

Cannon Lane - 6 -8, 3 - 21, 31 - 33

Carrera's Passage (Both sides)

Casino Calpe, Line Wall Road

Castle Road - Nos 22 - 24, Paradise Cottage and school buildings (2)

Castle Street (incl bottom landing)

Catalan Bay (inc waterfront)

Catalan Bay Church - Catalan Bay

Cathedral of the Holy Trinity - Cathedral Square

Central Hall, North Pavilion Road

Central Pavilion Road - Officers' Quarters

Central Pavilion Road - range of service buildings

Chimney Stack - H.M. Dockyard

Church Lane (both sides)

City Fire Brigade Station - Red Sands Road

City Mill Lane (both sides)

College Lane (both sides)

Convent Place & Guardhouse

Cooperage Lane

Cornwall's Lane (both sides)

Crutchett's Ramp

Cumberland Hill - No 4

Cumberland Road

Demaya's Ramp (both sides)

Devils Gap

Danino's Ramp

Docks Nos. 1, 2 & 3 - H.M. Dockyard

Duke of Kent House (late 18th C) - Cathedral Square/Secretary's Lane

Engineer Lane

Europa Point - Bombproof Barracks

Europa Point – bungalows and houses

Europa Point – complex of 3 barracks buildings

Europa Point - Social Club - part of military complex of Europa Point

Europa Road – barracks building

Europa Road - complex of five cottages

Europa Road - Guard House

Europa Road - No 10, 17, 19, 26 and 32 (plus others listed by name)

Flat Bastion Road - Nos 26 to 50, 60 & 62; Nos 45 to 57 and 59

Fortress House, Cathedral Square

Fraser's Ramp – Nos 1, 34 and tenements (south side)

Gavino's Court building

Gavino's Dwellings (Orphanage), Prince Edward's Road

Gavino's Passage - Arch

Gavino's Passage – Gavino's Estate (complex of tenements)

Gavino's Passage - street surface

George's Lane (both sides)

Gibraltar Museum (Moorish Baths are already listed) - Bomb House Lane

Giro's Passage

Governor's Lane (both sides)

Governor's Parade – Fortress Sergeants' Mess complex

Governor's Parade - Nos 31, 33 and Piazzella buildings (both sides)

Governor's Street - Nos 1 to 59, 2 to 78, 73 to 79

Gowland's Ramp

Grand Casemates Gates

Grand Casemates Gates - north pavilion

Grand Casemates Square - Barracks Building

Grand Casemates Square - hillside backdrop, Castle historic area

Grand Parade

Guard House (opposite The Convent), Main Street

Hargraves Court, Morello's Ramp

Hargraves Ramp

Horse Barrack Lane (both sides)

Hospital Hill - Sisters' quarters

Hospital Ramp (both sides and north end)

Hospital Steps (both sides)

Ince's Farm - Old Queen's Road

Ince's Hall (18th C) - Main Street

Irish Place Steps (both sides)

Irish Town (both sides)

John Mackintosh Square, Nos 2 to 30

John Mackintosh Square, War Memorial - plaque in Parliament House

John Snow House - Europa Road

Kavanagh's Court

King Street

King's Yard Lane (north side)

Lathbury Barracks

Library Gardens – Gibraltar Chronicle premises

Library Ramp (north side)

Lighthouse, Europa Point

Lime Kiln Road

Lind House (c. 1830) - No.14 Europa Road

Line wall Road - fountain

Line Wall Road - Nos 3 to 35

Line Wall Road, south of College Lane

Line Wall Road - War Memorial

Loquat House, Central Pavilion Road

Loreto Convent, Europa Road

Lower Castle Road - clock tower, lower Castle wall and west side

Lynch's Lane (both sides)

Lynch's Lane - No 9

Main Street – Guard House (opp The Convent), Nos 2 to 57 (both sides), 73 to 102 (both sides), 103 to 133 (east side), 137 to 154 (Both sides), 155 to 211 (east side), 158 to 188 (west side), 216 to 248 (west side), 219 to 265 (east side), 275, 268 to 310 (west side), 287 to 295 (east side), 301 to 317 (east side),

Market Building (1929) - Grand Casemates Gates

Market Lane (both sides)

Mediterranean Terrace (both sides)

Mercury House, South Barracks Road

Methodist Church, Main Street

Montagu Pavilion - Queensway

Moorish Castle - Barracks building

Morello's Ramp - Hargraves Court

Mount Pleasant, South Barracks Road

Mount Road, Bella Vista

Naval Hospital Hill - stables (east side)

Naval Hospital Road - Nos 21 to 39

Nefusot Jehudah Synagogue - Line Wall Road

New Aloes (Quartermaster's House)

New Mole House (now Royal Gibraltar Police Headquarters)

New Passage (both sides)

New Street (both sides)

North Pavilion, South Barracks

North Pavilion Road - Nos 1 to 7, Central Hall, Rose Tree Cottage, Lower

Elms House

Oddfellows Hall, Town Range

Old Naval Hospital

Old Naval Hospital complex - two blocks of military housing at south end

Orphanage Building (1850) - Prince Edward's Road (known as Gavino's

Dwellings)

Paradise Ramp (both sides)

Parliament Lane (both sides)

Parody's Passage (both sides)

Parson's Lodge Battery, Rosia Bay

Pezzi's Steps (both sides)

Pitman's Alley (both sides)

Plata Villa School - Witham's Hill

Police Barracks, Police Barracks Lane (4 blocks)

Police Station, Irish Town

Post Office Arcade (1858) - Main Street

Prince Edward's Gate [already Listed]

Prince Edward's Road - Nos 2 to 79

Racquets Court - South Pavilion Road

Ragged Staff Road – WWII bunker

Rialto Cinema (former), Turnbull's Lane

Richardson Passage – No 3 (dated 1889)

RNH Chapel & Mortuary (1906) - Windmill Hill Road

Road to the Lines (both sides)

Rock Cottage - South Barracks Road

Rodger's Road - Nos 4 to 31

Rosia Cottages (part of Victualling Yard complex)

Rosia Court

Rosia Lane (east side)

Rosia Parade - Guard House

Rosia Parade - Nos 1 to 3

Rosia Ramp (both sides)

Rosia Road - stone clock tower

Rosia Steps (both sides)

Royal Naval Hospital

Sacred Heart Church - Castle Road

Sacred Heart School

Sand Pits Magazine - Witham's Road

Scud Hill (both sides)

Secretary's Lane - both sides

Serfaty's Passage (both sides)

Shaar Hashamayim Synagogue, Engineer Lane

Shakery's Passage

Shrine of Our Lady of Europe

Sir Joshua Hassan House - Secretary's Lane

South Barracks (St. Joseph's School)

South Barracks House - South Barracks Road

South Barracks Ramp (both sides)

South Barracks Road - Nos 1 to 15, 8 and 12.

South Barracks Road - pillbox

South Pavilion, South Barracks Parade

South Pavilion Road - Racquets Court

St Andrew's Church (1854) - Governor's Parade

St Bernard's Church

(Old) St. Bernard's Hospital (1882 section)

St Jago's Block - Main Street

St Joseph's Church - Rodger's Road

St Joseph's School, South Barracks

St Mary's School, Town Range

St Stephen House - Central Pavilion Road

Stone Clock Tower - Rosia Road

The Aloes - Europa Road

The City Hall - John Mackintosh Square

The Main Guard - John Mackintosh Square

The Military Gymnasium (1900) - Europa Road

The Mount, including the Gate House and gardens (1775) - Europa Road

The Old Town

The Police Station (1865), High Victorian Gothic - Irish Town

The Rock Hotel - Europa Road

The Royal Naval Hospital (1906) - Europa Road

The Tower - H.M. Dockyard

Theatre Royal

Town Range Barracks Buildings

Town Range - Nos 1 to 36

Trafalgar Cemetery

Transport Lane (both sides)

Turnbull's Lane (both sides) [including former Rialto Cinema building]

Upper Castle Road Barracks

Upper Castle Gully (both sides)

Upper Castle Road Terrace

Victualling Office Lane (both sides)

Victualling Yard (1808) - the whole complex

Victualling Cottages (1808)

Villa Bernadette, South Barracks Road

Villa de Lourdes, South Barracks Road

Vista Alegre (c. 1872) - No.18 Europa Road

Waterworks, Willis's Road

Wellington Cottage, 33 Europa Road

Willis's Magazine

Willis's Passage (both sides)

Willis's Road - houses

Willis's Road - Old Lime Kilns

Windmill Hill Flats

Witham's Cemetery - Witham's Road

Witham's Road (both sides)

Woodford Cottage

Woodlands, Buena Vista Road

PROGRAMME OF EVENTS 2008

NOTE: Members are advised to check dates and times before the event by calling the Trust's office on Tel 42844

DATE	TIME	EVENT	MEETING PLACE
Saturday 26 January	10am	A visit to Alexandra Battery led by John Murphy (Event advertised in the press)	South Gate (former Dockyard entrance) – opposite RG Police headquarters, New Mole Parade.
Saturday 23 February	10am	Tour of Fosseway, Upper Sandy and REME Chambers led by John Murphy. (Event advertised in the press)	Hole-in-the-Wall Police Post (south end of Dudley Ward Tunnel).
Saturday 29 March	10.30	Visit to Waterworks (Members only: maximum 15). Please register before 28 March on Tel 20042844	Waterworks, Willis's Road (opposite Hays Level)

Sunday 27 April	10.30	Visit to Buffadero Battery Training Centre (Members only: max 30). Please register before 24 Apr on Tel 20042844	Buffadero Battery Car Park. Please wear sensible shoes.
Saturday 10 May	10am to 5pm	19 th Annual Heritage Sketching/Painting Competition. Theme: 'King's Bastion'.	Registration and Rules on site (Queensway side) as from 9.30am.
Tuesday 13 May	6pm	Official opening of Painting Exhibition.	King's Bastion Leisure Centre (open to participants and invited guests only)
Wednesday 14 May till Tuesday 20 May	11.30am to 6.30pm	Exhibition of Competition entries	King's Bastion Leisure Centre
Saturday 7 June	9.30am	Visit to Tarifa and Barrosa led by John Murphy and Denis King. (Members only – maximum: 30). Please register before 30 May 2008 at the Trust's office (Tel 200 42844).	Waterport Coach Park. Price: £8.

Saturday 28 June	10am	Visit Lodge I			Parson's Lodge Battery – front gate
---------------------	------	------------------	--	--	---

SUMMER BREAK

Thursday 25 September	6pm	Annual General Meeting.	Garrison Library
Saturday 18 October	11am	Visit to the Shrine of Our Lady of Europe.	Outside the Shrine, Europa Point
Saturday 15 November	10am	The Great Siege – talk by Pepe Rosado	Great Siege Tunnels (to be confirmed)

NOTE: Members are advised to check dates and times before the event by calling the Trust's office on Tel 42844

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Mr David G.

EVESON (Chairman)

Dr Diane

SLOMA (Vice-Chairman)

Mr John

CARRERAS

Mr Manuel

GALLIANO

Mr Peter C

JURADO

Mr Benjamin

MARRACHE

Mr Glen

MOR

Mr John

MURPHY

Mr Gil

PODESTA

Mr George

RUSSO

HONORARY LIFE TRUSTEES

Mr Alexis

ALMEDA MBE

Mr Eric

CANESSA CEng FICE

Miss Marjorie

HOARE MBE

CO-OPTED TRUSTEES

Lt Col (Retd) Eddie GUERRERO OBE JP

Mr John

LANGDON

HON TREASURER :Mr Roy HARDING FRICS

SECRETARY:

Mrs Brenda SOIZA JP



THE MAIN GUARD 13 JOHN MACKINTOSH SQUARE P.O. BOX 683 GIBRALTAR

TELEPHONE/FAX: 00 350 20042844

E-MAIL: heritage@gibraltar.gi

Website: www.gibraltarheritagetrust.org.gi